
FARMINGTON CITY 

HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION MEETING AGENDA 

Monday, July 22, 2024 

7:00 PM | 160 S Main St. Farmington 84025 

1. Nomination of six historic homes to the MPS (Theme 1800s) - 
Status

2. Farmington Historic Plaque Program – Status.

3. Neal Sessions / Francisco Restaurant building – Status

4. Festival Days Recap

5. Tom Owens Mill August Open House

6. Public Works Slides – Dave Petersen

7. June 24, 2024 Approval of Minutes

8. Other items

I hereby certify that I posted a copy of the foregoing Notice and 
Agenda at Farmington City Hall, Farmington City website 
www.farmington.utah.gov and the Utah Public Notice website at 
www.utah.gov/pmn.  Posted on July 16, 2024



 
 
 
 
 
Minutes of the June 24th Farmington Historical Preservation Meeting. 
 
In attendance were Shauna Wardrop, Dana Chapman, Melissa Layton, Darren DeGraw, Kathy Cornejo, 
Dorothy Arnold, David Petersen.  David Barney attended by phone. 
 

1. Report of Chad Boshell, the City engineer about what the City is doing to help Clark Lane Historic 
District with traffic.  State Street is considered a major collector, and thus it has different 
considerations when it comes to traffic mitigation.  The City has put speed reminders up and will 
track traffic patterns for the next approximately six months. 

a. The email regarding the exit from West Davis Highway at 1526 West was discussed.  According 
to UDOT, this is currently on a very long-range plan.  The City is making arguments to move it 
up on the priority list.  At this point, the decision is made based on the density of homes in the 
area, and that is driving the perceived need. Reduction of traffic for State Street is not likely to 
move the needle.  However emergency vehicle response could be a hook. 

 
2. The Farmington Festival Days parade entry: Darren DeGraw is donating a trailer on which we will 

mount a banner, provided by Darren.  We selected the best option for the banner.  Dave Petersen 
will drive a truck pulling the trailer.  The trailer will be parked at the Parks and Recreation building, 
where we will gather on Friday evening at 7:00 (weather permitting) and attach 14 20"x16" pictures 
of projects which will be visible to the parade-goers.  Darren has provided zip ties, but we will need 
ladders and step stools.  The banners and zip ties will be in David Petersen’s office by July 10th.The 
rear of the trailer will feature a large photo encouraging people to visit our booth for Festival 
Days.  With inclement weather, we will attach the photos, etc. at 7:00 A.M. from our spot in the 
parade line-up. 

 
3. Status of MPS nominations: Cory Jensen has indicated that all six nominations will be on the agenda 

for the January 2025 review.  We are still working on some edits for the nominations, which should 
be done in the next 2-3 weeks. 

 
4. Nomination of the Main Street Historic District to the Farmington Landmarks Register.  This is done, 

as per David Petersen. 
 
5. The Commission was given samples of the fliers Kathy Cornejo has been working on and these will 

be mailed out to eligible candidate homes.  We will have some fliers in the booth. 
 

6. CSBS is beginning its evaluation of the property.  We need to hustle on this. 
 
7.   May HPC minutes were approved. 

 


